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option built. DEQ may hold off on the MAO enforcement during the pipe construction period. An
advantage to not building the piping project at this time is it may shorten the Empire Boulevard
construction project by about 2 weeks.

DISADVANTAGES:

Should the City not move forward with the piping project, the CMGC has already sunk funds into
the piping project and would invoice the City for that investment. Staff best guess at that cost is
as high as $200,000. Besides the bad public perception associated with cutting new pavement
and sidewalk, doing the piping project after the Empire road project is complete could add
substantially to the piping project cost due to asphalt and infrastructure repair. In addition,
construction cost will continue to escalate as the project is delayed due to inflation of construction
materials and construction labor costs. A disadvantage to building the pipe at this time is that a
section of new piping section will require additional operational oversight until the new treatment
facility is constructed. The reason for the additional oversight is that in order for the piping project
to function properly for the new treatment facility it must function with a slight reverse grade until
the new plant is on-line.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

The project was approved for construction April 5th for an amount not to exceed $868,277. The
actual cost will be available after bids are open July 7. The funds for the project are expected
to come from the SRF loan. Should the project be delayed, it could cost the rate payers over
$400,000 more than moving forward with construction now.

ACTION REQUESTED:

If it pleases the City Council, provide staff with direction on how to proceed with the WWTP2
Empire Boulevard pipe crossing project.

ATTACHMENTS

None
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